
Public Utilities Advisory Committee Appointment – Larry Myers 
 
 
INTRODUCTION: 
            Mayor Becker is recommending Larry Myers be appointed to the Public 
Utilities Advisory Committee. If appointed he will serve a term extending 
through January 16, 2012. Mr. Myers will be replacing Nancy Young whose 
term has expired. 
 
APPLICANT INFORMATION: 
 
          Mr. Myers is currently employed as an engineer for UDOT and has served 
on the Capital Improvement Program Citizen Advisory Board and Tracy Aviary 
Advisory Board. Mr. Myers feels it is important to give back to the community 
you live in and the PUAC would give him the opportunity to use his engineering 
skills to help the city. 
 
RESPONSE DEADLINE: 
            If you have any objection to this appointment, please let Chris know by 
5:00 p.m. on Friday May 6, 2008. 
 
CURRENT COMPOSITION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE: 
            Public Utilities Advisory Committee members must be a resident of the 
state.  At least three (3) members must reside outside the corporate limits of the 
city; however, they must reside within the county and within the service 
districts supplied by the City Water Department.  Terms expire on the 
applicable 3rd Monday in January.  Members may not be actively engaged or 
employed in any commercial activity that sells goods or services directly to the 
Public Utilities of the City. 
          Current members are.; Richard Gaddis, County Service District Rep.; 
Allen Orr, County Service Rep; Michael Polacek, District 2; Jan Striefel, District 
6; and Laura McIndoe, District 6. 
 
PUBLIC UTILITIES ADVISORY COMMITTEE: 
          The Public Utilities Advisory Committee recommends capital 
improvements for water resource development and sewage reclamation 
requirements.  The committee also recommends proposed legislation on water 
and sewage issues and advises public utilities directors. 
 


